9th Metro Council District 

No. 9 eNews

July 25, 2013

You are receiving this email because you have contacted my office in the past for assistance.  If you would like to be removed from this communication please email Kyle Ethridge with “REMOVE” in the subject or body.  Please feel free to copy any of this information for use at your meetings or in your newsletters!

           
Volunteer THIS SATURDAY the for Lexington Road Cleanup 

This Saturday, July 27, please join my staff and me in another phase of the Lexington Road improvements/reclamation project between Cross Hill and Top Hill Roads from 8:30 am – 11:00 a.m. Volunteers are needed to cut large weeds at base along the hillside, load debris into a disposal truck and prune small trees.  Louisville Pure Tap Water will be available.  Please consider bringing your own water bottle to fill.  For more information or to sign up please call 574-1109 or email Kyle Ethridge.

Updates from Kentucky Transportation Cabinet (KYTC)
Frankfort from State to Mellwood Paving

“Currently we are being held up on completing the portion of Frankfort from State to Mellwood by 2 separate utility repairs. LWC is working to update services in this area and they plan to complete that by July 31, 2013. This was an emergency program to avoid doing the work after we paved and having to leave dozens of patches in the road for years, until the next repaving. Also, MSD discovered a damaged storm sewer under Frankfort near State and they worked to fix the pipe today (07/17) and will be fixing the damage to the pavement later this week.  Based on that, we plan to complete the resurfacing the 1st week of August, weather permitting.”

Submitted by Kevin J. Bailey, P.E., Ky Transportation Cabinet - District 05
PARDON THE PROGRESS along Frankfort Avenue by shopping and eating along Frankfort Avenue - especially while the roadway is bumpy.  
They need your business now more than ever!
Traffic restrictions lifted on northbound Cannons Lane

“After observations on Monday, July 22 of the detour route for the I-64 West to I-264 West ramp closure in Jefferson County, the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet (KYTC) has decided to remove the temporary traffic restrictions on Cannons Lane.   The traffic signal at I-64 and Cannons Lane (Exit 10) has been adjusted to handle the flow of traffic utilizing the detour at this interchange. Northbound Cannons Lane has been reopened between Dutchman’s Lane and I-64.  Motorists are also able to once again exit from I-64 East and turn left to travel north on Cannons Lane.  The signed detour route for the I-64 West to I-264 West (Watterson Expressway) ramp closure continues to be I-64 West to Cannons Lane (Exit 10), access I-64 East and proceed to I-264 West.  This ramp is scheduled to reopen by 5:00 a.m. on Monday, July 29.”
Submitted by Andrea S. Clifford, Public Information Officer, Department of Highways - District 5 
Grinstead Drive to be closed for Road Diet July 26-29 

“Construction is scheduled to begin next week for a road diet of Grinstead Drive (KY 2860) between Cherokee Road and Cherokee Parkway (US 60A).  This one-mile section of roadway will be reduced from four travel lanes to two thru lanes, a continuous middle turning lane and one parking lane. The Kentucky Transportation Cabinet (KYTC) awarded a contract in June for this project which includes resurfacing Grinstead Drive between Bardstown Road (US 31E) and Cherokee Parkway, improving drainage structures and upgrading sidewalk ramps to ADA compliance.

Work will begin next week on the improvements to the sidewalk ramps and drainage structures.  Lane closures are possible daily from 9:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m.  Crews will also be working on changes to the roadway signage and the traffic signal at the Cherokee Parkway intersection.  Upon completion of the project, there will be a dedicated left turn lane from southbound Grinstead Drive to Cherokee Parkway.

Grinstead Drive is scheduled for closure between Cherokee Road and Cherokee Parkway (mile points 0.09 and 0.94) from 7:00 p.m. on Friday, July 26 and 5:00 a.m. on Monday, July 29.  Local access will be allowed for residents on the northbound direction only of Grinstead Drive during this closure.  All through traffic must follow the signed detour via Cherokee Road and Cherokee Parkway.
Grinstead Drive has one of the highest crash rates in Jefferson County.  The goal of this project is to improve safety by reducing roadway run-offs, side swipe collisions and head-on crashes,” stated Matt Bullock, Chief District Engineer for the Department of Highways District 5 Office in Louisville. “The high friction pavement will act to reduce lane departures. The two-way left turn lane will act as a buffer between opposing traffic to reduce side-swipe collisions as well as provide left turn storage for vehicles.”

KYTC partnered with Louisville Metro Councilman Tom Owen, Louisville Metro Department of Public Works and the Louisville Metro Police Department to develop this project.  The proposed striping plan was presented to the public in the fall of 2011 followed by a two-week comment period. 

The starting date and duration of work may be adjusted if inclement weather or other unforeseen delays occur.  Dial 511 or log on to 511.ky.gov for the latest in traffic and travel information in the Commonwealth of Kentucky.  You can also get traffic information for the District 5 counties at www.facebook.com/KYTCDistrict5.”
If you have any questions regarding this project please contact Ms. Andrea Clifford, Public Information Officer, at 210-5403.

Metro Public Works & Assets Road Closure Announcement
The following road (s) will be closed to traffic as noted:
· Fenley Avenue between Frankfort Avenue and Seminary Village Road on July 31, 2013 for crossing repair and upgrades at Frankfort Avenue. Emergency and local access will be provided. 
· Blackburn Avenue between Frankfort Avenue and Arterburn Avenue on July 31, 2013 for crossing repair and upgrades at Frankfort Avenue. Emergency and local access will be provided. 
· Reservoir Avenue between Frankfort Avenue and Brownsboro Road on August 1, 2013 for crossing repair and upgrades at Frankfort Avenue. Emergency and local access will be provided.
· Crescent Avenue between Frankfort Avenue and English Avenue on August 1, 2013 for crossing repair and upgrades at Frankfort Avenue. Emergency and local access will be provided.
Rain Garden at Karen Lynch Park

There is a new rain garden, installed by the Jefferson County Extension Service, at Karen Lynch Park at the corner of Brownsboro Road and Story Avenue.  The rain garden will catch water from the parking lot nearby and infiltrate it into the groundwater rather than following into nearby Beargrass Creek.  This will help clean the runoff, lower erosion, and regenerate the water table.  The plants in the rain garden are mainly native plants, which will provide wildlife habitat and clean our air.  The rain garden is one of the first features of the Green Park that is being installed at Karen Lynch Park, which will showcase green infrastructure that can help local water quality.  Stay tuned for updates on the Green Park construction.  Photo by Hayley Pierce, Extension Service.
Sustainability Coordinator Position

Ms. Maria Koetter, Director of the Office for Sustainability, alerted our office that they will be hiring a Sustainability Coordinator Position this year.  Please check the Louisville Metro Government website for that posting by clicking here.  
Volunteers Needed for the St. Joseph Orphan’s Picnic
The 164th Annual Picnic is scheduled for Saturday, August 10th, and many volunteers are still needed to make this a successful event.  A list of volunteer positions is listed below for your information.  Please contact Kate Biagi, Community Outreach Coordinator, at kateb@sjkids.org or call 893-0242 x 279.

· Thursday, August 8th – anytime between 9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.

· Friday, August 9th – anytime between 9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.

· Saturday, August 10th – 11:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.; 4:00 – 8:30 p.m.; and 8:00 p.m. – midnight at the Beer Booth

· Saturday, August 10th – 11:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.; 3:30 – 9:00 p.m. – dining area coordinator

· Saturday, August 10th – 11:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.; 4:00 – 7:30 p.m.; 6:30 – 10:30 p.m. – dining area volunteer

· Saturday, August 10th – 11:30 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.; 2:30 – 5:30 p.m.; 5:00 – 9:00 p.mm. – help with face painting

· Saturday, August 10th – 11:30 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.; 2:30 – 6:00 p.m.; 5:30 – 9:30 p.m. – general booth volunteer

· Sunday, August 11th – anytime Noon – 5:00 p.m. – basic cleanup

· August 19th – September 19th – weekday, flexible scheduling – needed to help breakdown 

Louisville to Host USA Gymnastics Acrobatic Championships 

USA Gymnastics U.S. Acrobatic Championships at the Kentucky International Convention Center (KICC), Exhibit Hall 2C & Rooms 109-112 this weekend, July 27-31, 2013.  Tickets range from $13-$55.  USA Gymnastics is based in Indianapolis; USA Gymnastics is the national governing body for gymnastics in the United States.  Its mission is to encourage participation and the pursuit of excellence in the sport.  Its disciplines include men's and women's artistic gymnastics, rhythmic gymnastics, trampoline and tumbling, acrobatic gymnastics and group gymnastics.  For more complete information, log on to www.usagym.org.  Questions please contact Jordan Dillon at (317) 237-5913 or email jdillon@usagym.org.
  

New Robley Rex VA Hospital Update

Local VA officials have announced the Secretary of Veterans Affairs scheduled a meeting for October to review, and likely approve, plans for the new Robley Rex VA Medical Center.  Those plans will be shared with the public at a town hall meeting following that approval.  Within the next few weeks crews will be on site drilling to complete a federally required groundwater study.  

As always, should you have questions or concerns regarding the VA Hospital, please contact Joe Werner via email at joseph.werner@va.gov.
Community Night BATS Tickets Available
For 2013, the BATS FREE ticket program has been split into 2 parts, with each part described in detail below: (Note: Some dates may have already passed)
(Part 1- Metro Council Community Nights) The Bats will host 2 large community nights and provide tickets, hot dogs and drinks to non-profit groups who would not be able to afford a Bats game under regular circumstances. These 2 nights will include 4,000 guests for each game – Tuesday, June 25 and Tuesday, July 30. 
(Part 2 – Metro Council Mondays) The Bats will host groups and small numbers of people doing the good of the community that might not fit into the category above. This includes 12,000 total ticket vouchers (without hot dogs and drinks) distributed for use on ANY of these 5 designated nights: May 27, June 10, June 24, July 29, and August 26 (all Mondays). The benefit is an increase in the number of people involved and greater flexibility to obtain complimentary tickets – the groups are able to choose their own date within these 5 nights. 
To request tickets for either program, please send an email to: Dustin Mercurio, Louisville Bats at dmercurio@batsbaseball.com.  Please include the following: 
Organization name, contact name, mailing address, email address, daytime phone number, number of tickets, and date requested – June 25, July 30, or Part 2/Mondays 
If email is not available to you, please call Dustin Mercurio at 502-614-4525
Ninth District Events!

Below are some Ninth District calendar events!  To view a full listing of events please visit the Ninth District Blog at http://district9news.wordpress.com/. 

If you would like to submit events to be considered for the blog calendar please email Kyle Ethridge or call 574-1109.

Thursday, July 25:  Olmsted Parks Conservancy staff needs volunteers to assist in cutting invasive vines to save the trees in Cherokee Park from 6:00 – 8:00 p.m. Timing is critical because vines need to be removed before they seed and produce more vines! The Conservancy will provide gloves and tools to all volunteers. Meet along the Scenic Loop of Cherokee Park just past Cochran Hill Road. For more information, contact Sarah at 456-1623 or sarah.wolff@olmstedparks.org. Register today at www.olmstedparks.org/events!  
Friday, July 26:  Frankfort Avenue will host the FAT Friday “Louisville Water Hop” on Friday, July 26th from 6:00pm-10:30pm. Hoppers can enjoy special activities sponsored by the Louisville Water Company including an Open House and Tour of the historic Crescent Hill Gatehouse and Reservoir anytime from 6:00pm – 9:00pm and a Water Taste Testing at the Reservoir at 6:30pm, 7:30pm or 8:30pm. Representatives from Louisville Water will also pass out prizes on the trolleys and host a Louisville pure tap® to GO station set up at The Comfy Cow, 2221 Frankfort Avenue, to provide free chilled water to anyone with a reusable container. Many businesses will host special offers, live music and refreshments. Free trolleys will run along Frankfort Avenue from Cannons Lane to River Road. For more information, visit www.fatfridayhop.org.  
· eyedia, 1631 N Mellwood Avenue, to host Beer, Brats, Beargrass, Backpacks on a bus from 5:00 – 8:00 p.m. to benefit Family Scholar House.  Help support “pack a bus” by helping fill a bus with school supplies.  You can help by bringing a backpack filled with back-to-school items to donate to Family Scholar House.  For more information call 540-4940.
· The Irish Rover, 2319 Frankfort Avenue, will host traditional Irish music seisuin starting 8:00pm in the bar area.
· The Wine Rack, 2632 Frankfort Avenue, will host a wine and cheese sampling from 6:00pm-8:00pm.
· A Reader’s Corner Bookstore, 2044 Frankfort Avenue, will host a book signing by Lawrence Weill of his psychological thriller, Incarnate, and world travelled Big Poppa Stampley will bring his jazz, blues and Caribbean flavor music to the front porch from 7:00pm-9:00pm.   
· The Comfy Cow, located 2221 Frankfort Avenue, will host live music from Jimmy and Joel on the front porch from 7:00pm-10:00pm
· Varanese Restaurant, 2106 Frankfort Avenue, will host live jazz music and FAT Friday drink specials.  
· Third Lutheran Church, 1864 Frankfort Avenue, will host a Back to School party with a bouncy house, summer games, bubbles, snow cones and drinks, and they will collect donated school supplies for United Crescent Hill Ministries. 
· Kaviar Forge & Gallery, 1718 Frankfort Avenue, will host Cornbread Mafia book signing by Jim Higdon from 6:00 – 9:00 p.m.  Jim and folk artist Charlie Bickett, a character in the book, will be doing a book signing followed by a Q & A session.  
· Bourbons Bistro, 2255 Frankfort Avenue, starting at 6:00 pm come party outside with Bluegrass, Bourbon, and BBQ. This one of a kind event will feature live music from the Bibelhauser Brothers band. In addition to live music they will be running a special outside on the patio of pulled pork sandwiches and $2 domestic beers throughout the night.
Saturday, July 27: Summer Safety Fair from 11:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. at Mt. Vernon Missionary Baptist Church, 3640 Cane Run Road.   Do you know how to prepare for the unexpected? Have you ever had to Shelter-in-Place or Evacuate your home? There will be loads of activities for children and adults alike. Hotdogs and hamburgers for lunch and healthy snacks throughout the day will be provided.  Safety Fair Flier2
Tuesday, July 30: Crescent Hill Library, 2762 Frankfort Ave, will host Internet Savvy at 9:00 a.m.  Learn to navigate the Internet and evaluate new websites.  Please call 574-1793 for reservations.
Wednesday, July 31: 100 Wise Women event from 8:00 a.m. – 10:00 a.m. at The Olmsted, located at 3701 Frankfort Avenue.  Keynote speaker is Lynnie Meyer and Charlotte Ipsan, Norton Healthcare.  Cost is $30.00, for more information call 753-6500.  To register please visit www.leadershiplouisville.org.
Thursday, August 1:  Mayor Greg Fischer invites you to a free monthly series showcasing local musicians, artists and performers. The Mayor’s Music and Art Series is the first Thursday of the month in the Mayor’s Gallery, 4th floor of Metro Hall, 527 W. Jefferson St.  The next show features Afrophysicists. Doors open at 11:30 a.m. with music at 12:10 p.m. Brown-bag lunches will be permitted, but due to the historic nature of the Mayor’s Gallery, no outside drinks will be allowed. Louisville Water will provide Louisville Pure Tap at the performances. More information about the series is available at www.louisvilleky.gov/mayor/musicseries.
Thursday, August 1:  Olmsted Parks Conservancy staff needs volunteers to assist in cutting invasive vines to save the trees in Cherokee Park from 6:00 – 8:00 p.m. Timing is critical because vines need to be removed before they seed and produce more vines! The Conservancy will provide gloves and tools to all volunteers. Meet along the Scenic Loop of Cherokee Park just past Cochran Hill Road. For more information, contact Sarah at 456-1623 or sarah.wolff@olmstedparks.org. Register today at www.olmstedparks.org/events!
9th District LINKS

· www.district9news.wordpress.com
· http://www.louisvilleky.gov/MetroCouncil/Members/09/
· www.mygreentriangle.com/
· www.facebook.com/MyGreenTriangle
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